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SOUTHWEST OHIO ROCKETRY ASSOCIATION (SORA)     

LAUNCH REPORT FEBRUARY 11, 2024 

1:00PM TO 5:00PM   NAR SECTION #624 
 

Launch Conditions: Partly cloudy skies, temperatures low50’s, gusts to 10MPH   
 
 

Total Number of Launches:  39           Rockets Recovered:  38    Lost: 1*     Found Rocket (not launched): 1  
*Rocket was snagged high in a tree but recovered three days later.  

 
 

Total Number of 100% Fully Successful Flights (excluding simple fin breaks on landing, etc.):  32 
 
Success Rate: 82%   
 
Number of Individuals Who Launched Their Rockets:  25           Number of Family/Friends/Observers: 20 

 

Teams and Competitions:   0        Scouts/Home School/4-H: 1 home school group  
 

Types and Number of Motors:  40 total 
 A: 22 B: 4 C: 7 D: 2 E: 4 F: 1 G: 0 H: 0 I: 0     Higher:   0 
 One two-stage rocket E16-0 to a E16-6 
 
   

Ground Fires: 0          Medical Incidents: 0         Damage to vehicles/facilities:  0  
  
 

Donations and drink/food sale, sale of merchandise:   
 straight out donations: $19      t-shirts:     0 at $20 = $40 
 mugs:       0 at $10 = $0            stickers:    0 @$0.25 = $0.0 
 food and drinks: 0 at $.75 = $0 
 Total:  $ 19.00     
  
 

Rocket Topics and Issues:  
 

1.   With a large group of homeschoolers launching their first rockets, it took the full resources of the 
experienced rocketeers to help the next generation of rocketeers prep their rockets.  Thanks to Bob, Tim, 
Jon, Dave, Deb, and Gary. 

2.  With this many launches with new rocketeers, there are bound to be failures. There were three where 
the parachute did not unfurl after being ejected, one shock cord broke, one non-ejection of the chute, 
one where the Kevlar shock cord burned through, one chute tangled on body of rocket, and one where 
the rocket arced over due to CG issues which resulted in the rocket snagging high in a tree at the north 
end of the field.   Even with these less-than-perfect flights, the overall success rate was 82% which is not 
bad at all. 
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3. Elijah Bass launched a Daedalus two stage rocket on a E16-0 going to a E16-6.  With a slight arc due to a 
center of gravity issue, the rocket ended up high in a tree on the north side of the field.  Rick and his 
friend Bob recovered the rocket three days later using a combination of extendable poles, tree climbing 
gear, and an extendable aluminum ladder.  The rocket was damaged but repairable.  The electronics 
package was saved.  

4. Dave launched a Aerotech Strong Arm on a F42 for the highest powered flight of the day for a single 
stage.  Excellent flight and recovery! 

 
 
Next meeting:      Tuesday March 5, meet at Lebanon Library 6:30PM        
Next Launch:         Sunday, March 10, Hisey Park  
 
 

  

Amazon on a C6-5 Tim’s Estes Guardian on a C6-5 

 

 

Baby black Bertha Nice chute! 
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Estes Alpha III with A8-3s motors were the hit of day 
with the new rocketeers 

Families, friends, dogs? 

 
 

Um, what about that angle???? Daedalus on two stage Es  



Page 4 of 7 
 

  

Dave’s Aerotech Strong Arm on a F42.  Perfect flight. Ohhhh, noooo, Daedalus 
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Did you know about….. (from Apogee Newsletter #149) 
 

 



Page 6 of 7 
 

 



Page 7 of 7 
 

 
 
        

 
The Club’s Motto……“Sapientia ducet ad astra” – Wisdom leads to the stars 


